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[hed] Your advocacy impact 
[pull quote]
“Every phone call we make to our members of Congress, every trip to Capitol Hill and every letter we send falls on open ears and has an impact.”
[body]
Sometimes in life, we’re fortunate enough to see our labor yield results, and that’s precisely what’s been happening with our advocacy efforts. The first quarter of 2025 has boasted great successes for community banking, including:
We saw congressional efforts to overturn the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau’s 1071 and overdraft rules. ICBA-supported legislation introduced by House Committee on Small Business chairman Roger Williams (R-Texas) would repeal the statute that underlies the CFPB’s Section 1071 rule, while Senate Banking Committee chairman Tim Scott (R-S.C.) and House Financial Services Committee chairman French Hill (R-Ark.) have introduced ICBA-backed Congressional Review Act resolutions to overturn the CFPB’s overdraft rule.
· The first House Financial Services Committee hearing of the year focused solely on community banking. At the “Make Community Banking Great Again” hearing, I was able to testify and highlight policy proposals from our “Repair, Reform and Thrive” advocacy plan. 
· The first House Committee on Small Business hearing of the year focused on small business lending. At the “Hope on the Horizon” hearing, ICBA chairman-elect Alice Frazier—president and CEO of Bank of Charles Town, in Charles Town, W.Va.—encouraged policymakers to pass chairman Roger Williams’ 1071 Repeal to Protect Small Business Lending Act, preserve and expand a pro-growth tax environment by extending Section 199A of the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act for pass-through business, and more.

Moments like these affirm the importance of community banking to our nation’s economy and in the halls of Congress. We need to keep this momentum, driving forward the issues of right-sized regulation, a level regulatory playing field and flexibility to support our communities.
Now more than ever, our successes serve as a call to action: Every phone call we make to our members of Congress, every trip to Capitol Hill and every letter we send falls on open ears and has an impact. We must maintain continued and persistent engagement to ensure our issues remain a priority in today’s legislative landscape. 
With that in mind, I hope you will join us for Capital Summit (<i>icba.org/capital-summit<i>) taking place May 12–15 in Washington, D.C. When we come together on Capitol Hill, it demonstrates to members of Congress just how serious we are about advancing community banking for the betterment of their districts and our communities, and we need your voice. 
Hard work is what it takes to achieve results. And with more hard work on our part, the rest of the year will just get better for community banking. 
[ends]

[sidebar] Where I’ll be this month
I will be attending the New Jersey Bankers’ Annual Conference and speaking at a SHAZAM Forum.
